April 2, 2019

LYAND THE CALLAND HOW

State of Hawaii Land Use Commission
Department of Business, Economic Development & Tourism
P.O. Box 2359
Honolulu, Hawaii 96804-2359

2019 APR 26 A 11: 53

Attn: Scott Derickson

Dear Scott,

On April 2, 2019 we wrote a letter to you discussing the draft EA. At the end of that letter we advised......

"In this regard we note that the Petition has yet to be recieved by your office as being "complete" anyway so we believe that now would be the best time to correct any errors in order to insure the efficient and timely processing of our Petition by the LUC."

Following that we had a telephone conversation wherein I believe that you described that Petition A18 805 was now a complete filing. We realize your office is heavily burdened with process, including processes regarding Petition A18 805. None-the-less we are also concered that the LUC officially served notice that our Petition was "incomplete" which set a Rule (HAR 15-15-50.5) required, 9 month, period that we 'correct any identified deficiencies'. It would seem that 9 months from the date of notice expires on May 1, 2019 which is next Wed., May 1, 2019.

As we have not yet received an official notice from your office officially describing acceptance that the Petition as "complete" and the LUC web site has not yet been updated regarding same we are growing increasingly anxious. Please advise whether we need to apply for a 'time extension' as provided for in the Rules?

Sincerely.

Ken Church and Joan Hildal sent by U.S.PS. and email